

NOTE OF ZOOM MEETING OF COMMUNITY COUNCILLORS HELD ON 20-09-2021

Item			
1	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES		
	In attendance	Apologies	
	G Smith, R Freel, R Craig, N Wood, K Gallacher	S Montgomery, Y Gardiner	Action
	<p>Chair George Smith welcomed all to the zoom virtual meeting and indicated that apologies received from Sharon and Yvonne, the notes of the meeting held on 16-8-2021 were agreed as being an accurate record,</p>		
	<p>1. <u>ADDITIONAL PHARMACY APPLICATION UPDATE</u> No further update.</p>		
	<p>2. <u>PLANNING APPLICATIONS</u> No applications discussed.</p>		
	<p>3. <u>Roads Issues</u> Bollard at Sidehead road removed after being hit by vehicle.</p>		
	<p>4. <u>GP UPDATE</u> Chair still awaits response from practice manager.</p>		
	<p>5. <u>COUNCILLOR CAMPBELL</u> Chair updated the members that councillor Campbell had dropped the CC an email thanking them for their support over the years and advising that he would not be re-standing for election as the safety of his family was more important.</p>		
	<p>6. <u>MICRO GRANTS</u> Applications received from men's shed for £500 towards cost of Defibrillator. Agreed that this be passed and that the CC purchase an external defibrillator from St Johns Ambulance using both the £900 grant and £500 grants. Secretary to organise purchase.</p>		
	<p>7. <u>DEFIBRILLATOR</u> Refer to Micro grants.</p>		
	<p>8. <u>TREASURERS REPORT</u> Reported that current balance was still £9701.61, however contact had been made with the bank and it was established that £3000 had been received from Banks Renewables and agreed that this be paid to Mr Ramsay regards village plan draft. Cheques for Micro grants had been issued following last meeting. The zoom subscription would be processed and secretary advised that he had a discount code for this and would confirm total cost at next meeting.</p>		
	<p>9. <u>CONSULTATIONS</u> No Consultation</p>		

	<p>10. <u>FOI REQUESTS</u> Secretary will request details of the payment from Persimmons to SLC regards the hospital development section 75 and establish how much has been paid and when received.</p> <p>11. <u>KYPEMUIR FUND</u></p> <p>SCOUT HALL REPAIRS Assistance had been provided to Scout hall committee regards the completion of their application and this has now been submitted. Banks meeting will be early November for decision although chair will seek to have a decision in principle.</p> <p><u>Brighter village</u> had not completed their full application and Chair will contact them.</p> <p><u>Avondale Bee Keepers</u> had submitted an application for £3k for materials</p> <p><u>CONNECT 2 RENEWABLES</u> Chair provided an update on discussions with Kay McVeigh at SLC and Robin Winstanley, Gordon Thomson and himself regards this funding and its use.</p> <p><u>REF Fund</u> Gordon Thomson of Banks was going back through notes of meetings to establish that members of KMP would be able to sit on the REF fund applications.</p> <p>12. <u>VILLAGE PLAN</u></p> <p>Agreed that cheque be paid to Mr Ramsay and that Chair will provide further information to Mr Ramsay as well as contacting other organisations regards their submissions.</p>	<p>Sect</p> <p>Chair</p>	
	<p>DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS 3rd Monday in October</p>		